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Purpose
Anal dysplasia due to HPV infection is common in HIV-
infected individuals and is a precursor to squamous cell
cancer of the anus (SCCA). Herein, we describe our initial
experience in assessing the incidence and severity of anal
dysplasia in a newly formed anal dysplasia clinic in Seat-
tle, WA.

Methods
We performed an IRB approved retrospective chart review
of the first group of HIV seropositive individuals who
underwent anal dysplasia screening with digital rectal
examination, anal PAP cytology, and biopsy of disconcert-
ing lesions. Demographic information (age, sex and race),
CD4+ cell counts and HIV viral loads were recorded in
conjunction with anal PAP cytology and anal biopsy
results.

Results
During a seven-month start up period 150 HIV-positive
men were evaluated. Their median age was 47 years (range
24 to 83 years), their median HIV viral load was <75 cop-
ies/mL (range <75–228,000 copies/mL), and their
median CD4+ cell counts was 454 cells/UL (range 7–1663
cells/uL). One hundred and twenty-two patients (81%)
were Caucasian, 12 (8%) were African American, three
(2%) were Asian, nine (6%) were Hispanic, and for four
(3%) race was not identified. Fifty (33%) had a normal
PAP and normal exam/biopsy, five (3%) had an abnor-
mal exam but either declined biopsy or had a health care

condition that precluded biopsy, 48 (32%) had low-grade
anal intraepithelial neoplasia (AIN), and 47 (31%) had
high-grade AIN. One patient with high grade AIN was
referred for surgical treatment and was noted to have
micro-invasive SCCA. No patient experienced significant
post-procedural complications (i.e. bleeding, pain, or
infection). Patient tolerance and acceptance of the proce-
dure was good and the majority of those who underwent
screening have been compliant with follow up exams.

Conclusion
Anal dysplasia is common in HIV-infected men in our
clinic with similar rates to those reported by other anal
dysplasia clinics in urban U.S. cities. Creation of our anal
dysplasia clinic has refined collaboration between HIV
medicine (Internal Medicine, Hematology-Oncology,
Infectious Diseases), and the departments of Gastroenter-
ology and Surgery. The clinic is expanding rapidly with
excellent community and provider support. We anticipate
that the anal dysplasia clinic will allow our institution to
participate in emerging HIV and HPV-related anal dyspla-
sia clinical trials.
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